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Greetings Members:  

 

Well, here it is, we have come full circle and we      
survived one of the most destructive years in modern 
history. But let us not dwell on the negatives but     
everything positive. It was put upon us, we dealt with 
it, got through it, and  now is the time to move on. 

 

Enough said on that subject. There is a rumor running around out there 
that claims the AEA is going to have a May Convention. But wait, that is 
not a rumor, we are going to have a May Convention. It will take place 
at the Doubletree by Hilton in Tempe, Arizona on May 15th, and 16th. This 
was accomplished through the hard work of PSP Lee & Sunday Schwein 
and the meetings committee. It will be a shortened version,  but none the 
less, a convention. You should have received the registration form and   
returned it with your information. There will be a lot of activities during 
the two-day event.  

 

On Friday May 14th, the Ritual Competition will take place starting at 
0900 am and continue until all teams have performed. Team times will be 
posted, and I encourage everyone to attend and support all the Ritual 
Teams that have sacrificed their time to continue this tradition. On        
Saturday May 15th, the first business session will begin at 0800 am break 
for lunch and the second session will begin at 1:00 pm. Roll call of lodges 
will take place at the beginning of each session. The third and final session 
will be on Sunday May 16th starting at 0800- 11:00 am. Installation of the 
new AEA       Officers will be the last order of business. In between those 
times we will have the reports from all the committees. As you can see we 
are actually putting what is normally a three-day convention into two, so 
please be on time to each session. There will be one evening dinner and 
that will be on Saturday evening May 15

th
, the theme is the fifties and 

sixties, and the dress code is of that time period or business casual. No 
cutoffs, shorts, tank tops or shower shoes.  

 

Continued on page 2.  
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Continued from page 1.  
 
 
 

We will have the honor of having our Grand Exalted Ruler Paul Ryan and his wife 
Stacey attending our convention, along with PGER Jim & Lucia Grillo. Both have 
been restricted  traveling, so it is a great honor to have them with us. 

This being my last article as President of the Arizona Elks Association, JoAnn and 
I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for the honor of serving such 
a great organization. As I have often said during our travels that our members are 
not only the “Best People On Earth” but also the unsung hero’s that not only      
suffered their own losses but managed to help others in our communities during 
this crisis. May you stay healthy, happy, and safe during the coming year. God 
Bless our Troops, God Bless our First Responders, and God Bless America. 

 

God Bless our troops, God Bless our First Responders, and God Bless everyone. 

 

 

Fraternally, 

Rich Botkin, President 

Arizona Elks Association 
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Hi Everyone, 

Well, this is my last article for our year.  It has been a different 
year than I expected, but it has been fun and busy.  Thank you to 
all the lodges that we have visited whether it was an official visit 
or just to stop and say Hi.  Sorry we did not get to visit every 
lodge but with all the different restrictions it has been           
challenging. 

 

I hope to see all the spouses, of all the members, for the morning coffee, in the   
hospitality room, on Saturday at 9am.  There will be a seminar, the time and place 
to be determined for all the new E.R. spouses, to help you with your year in       
entertaining the dignitaries visiting your lodge.  My project for this convention is to 
help the teens with a small gift card $5 or $10, and diapers for the little ones, and 
always books for all ages.  They must be new books, puzzles, coloring books,   
crayons to help their hands and minds keep busy. 

 

Best of luck to Charyll and Tim for the incoming year.   

Thank you to everyone for a great and fun year. 

JoAnn Botkin 

1st Lady of Arizona 

“AEA First Lady JoAnn’s Message” 



 
A pizza party was held Monday, March 29, 
2021 and approximately 30 members     
attended.  Casa Grande Valley Elks thank 
Palmer and all veterans for their service.  
 
"So long as there are veterans, the               
Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks 
will never forget them." 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by; Donna Johnson, Lodge Secretary 
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“Casa Grande Valley Elks #1957 Hosts First Responders Awards” 

On Saturday, March 20, 2021, Casa Grande Valley Elks presented Outstanding  First Responder Awards to 
two individuals within our law enforcement community who have served above and beyond in their field of 
service.  Honored were Officer Matthew Perry, Casa Grande Police Department and Arizona State Trooper, 
David Rocha. 
 
A banquet meal was served by Seeds of Hope students and extra meals were delivered to the homeless and 
needy by officers. 
 
 
 
Submitted by; Donna Johnson, Lodge Secretary 

 

Picture 1 L-R:  Sergeant Sereski, Trooper Rocha, and Sergeant O'Sick of Arizona Highway Patrol. 
 

Picture 2 L-R:  Deputy Chief Reginald Winston, Officer Matthew Perry, and Sergeant Brian Martinez. 

“Casa Grande Valley Elks #1957 Hosts National Vietnam War Veterans Day” 



 “Bullhead City Elks #2408 Easter Celebration and Egg Hunt” 

Happy Easter Egg Hunt to the 150 that participated!  It was a very successful hunt with 31 Easter baskets 
given away, 61 wooden toy cars handed out and 75 stuffed animals donated by the Bullhead City police     
department given away.  The Easter Bunny was kept busy with children on his lap and lots of pictures were 
taken.  Loyal Knight Kathy Honse, chairman of the event, did a great job organizing the hunt. Many thanks 
to the 17 Elk volunteers who helped as we can’t do without them.  Pictured:  toys and stuffed animals were 
given out, the Easter Bunny (Ray Kohler), face painter Angela Turner drawing designs on a child, and their 
off to find those thousands of eggs full of candy.  
 
 
Submitted by;  Terri Frank, Public Relations 
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“Casa Grande Valley Elks #1957 Hosts Easter  Egg Drive Thru” 

Casa Grande Valley Elks held an Easter Basket Drive Thru giveaway on Saturday, April 3 in front of the 
Elks Lodge.  Children who were 10 years old and younger received a free Easter basket.   Members of the 
Casa Grande Valley donated the  wrapped candy, baskets, grass, coloring books and crayons which were put 
into the Easter baskets by a crew of volunteers.  Also included were Elks Drug Awareness Program         
bookmarks.  At the end of the day, 204 baskets had been given away.  Thank you to our Exalted Ruler, Chris   
Repass (Easter Bunny), our Trustee, Robert Dodson (Elroy the Elk) and our Lecturing Knight, Rhonda Poola 
(the Duck)  for wearing the outfits on this warm Saturday morning! 

 
Submitted by: Donna Johnson, Lodge Secretary 

Pictured:  toys and stuffed animals were given out, the Easter Bunny (Ray Kohler), face painter Angela Turner drawing designs on a child, and 
their off to find those thousands of eggs full of candy.  

Picture 1 L-R:  Robert Dodson, Chris Repass, and Rhonda Poola. 
Picture 2:  Easter Bunny, Chris Repass, presents a basket to his grandson during the drive thru. 



  “Bullhead City Elks Lodge #2408 Student of the Month Awards” 

The Bullhead City Elks are pleased to honor 
four Mohave High School seniors as “Student 
of the Month” for February and March. We 
presented a certificate of achievement to    
Austin Atlas,  Hannah Burgess, Freddy    
Mendez and Jacob Hamilton. Both Mendez 
and Hamilton study online and were not    
available for the photo.  Atlas will attend 
NAU to study the sciences and Burgess will 
go to BYU to become a psychologist. 

 

 
Submitted by: Terri Frank, Public Relations 
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“Payson Elks #2154 Dedicate Parking Spot to First Responders / Vets” 

Thanks to Art Shaier, Veterans Chairman, Veterans 
Coffee Time, Veterans Helping Veterans and the 
Town of Payson we now have a designated parking 
spot for Veterans, Active Duty Military, EMTS,   
Police and Firefighters next to Elks of the Month 
parking spot. 

 
 
 
Submitted by: Beverly Cunningham, PER 
 
 
 

“Scottsdale Elks #2148 Host Easter Brunch for Children’s Charities” 

Scottsdale AZ #2148 held an Easter brunch on Sunday, April 4, 2021.  We served over 100 meals and the 
Easter Bunny joined us to hand out baskets to the kids.  Over $800.00 was raised for our children's charities 
and we look forward to next year when we can have the annual Easter egg hunt again. 
 
 
Submitted by: Debra Clark, Lodge Secretary 

“Join the ENF Fidelity Club Today” 

Becoming a member of the Fidelity Club is simple! Enroll online at enf.elks.org/

recurring and start your gift today! If you prefer to sign up through the mail, click 

here for an enrollment form.                                                                                     

Questions? Contact enf@elks.org or 773/755-4728 for additional information about 

starting a monthly gift and joining the ENF Fidelity Club. 

http://enf.elks.org/recurring
http://enf.elks.org/recurring
https://www.elks.org/SharedElksOrg/enf/files/FCSignupForm-Web.pdf
https://www.elks.org/SharedElksOrg/enf/files/FCSignupForm-Web.pdf
mailto:enf@elks.org


  “Buckeye Elks #2686 Establishes Scholarship in Memory of Late Trustee” 

 
Bob Costello, the Fire Chief of the Buckeye Fire               
Department, passed away on April 8.  Bob was not only a 
beloved 15-year member of our Lodge, but he was also on 
our Board of Trustees.   
  
Wanell, wife of Bob,  also let us know that one of the things 
that Bob was most proud of was the vocational scholarships 
that we give out to the youth in our community.  As a result, 
the Bob Costello Vocational Scholarship has been            
established in Bob’s honor and legacy.  
 
 
Submitted by: Leatta McLaughlin, Lodge Trustee 
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“Buckeye Elks #2686 Beacon Grant for Veterans” 

The Buckeye Elks lodge received the Beacon grant for the 2020-21 year, and it was used to help active duty, 
reservists and retired veterans. Buckeye Elks Lodge is always there for veterans. The event took place on 
March 12th, 27 from Buckeye and the surrounding area attended the event. The event started off with a 
breakfast meet and greet. Veterans met other veterans and exchanged phone numbers and email addresses. 
After breakfast the 27 veterans and elks boarded a bus to be transported to Kohl’s. At Kohls’ each veteran 
embarked on a shopping spree of $125.00 to spend on themselves. Veterans purchased item such as clothes, 
shoes, socks, underwear, cookware, pillows, athletic gear, shorts, jeans, dresses, work shoes, and dress shoes. 

 
Submitted by: Rose Hendricks 

“New Arizona Elks Red Vest Order Information” 

The Arizona Elks Association has a new Red Vest order 
form. A copy of the form will be sent out with the   
Newsletter and may also be accessed from the AEA  
Website using this link: https://arizonaelksassociation.org/
wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Red-Vests-FlashOver-Graphics-
Feb-2021.pdf  

 

 

Submitted by;  Jerry Grimes, SDGER 

https://arizonaelksassociation.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Red-Vests-FlashOver-Graphics-Feb-2021.pdf
https://arizonaelksassociation.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Red-Vests-FlashOver-Graphics-Feb-2021.pdf
https://arizonaelksassociation.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Red-Vests-FlashOver-Graphics-Feb-2021.pdf


  “Green Valley Elks and AEA State Drug Awareness Poster Awards” 

On April 20, 2021 at Continental School in Green Valley Arizona, state awards for the        
Arizona Elks  Association State Drug Awareness were presented by John Ponzo PER Arizona 
State Drug Awareness Chairman and Cheryl Ponzo PER Drug Awareness Chairman Green 
Valley Lodge #2592 and eight teachers were  present for the Arizona Elks Association State 
Drug Awareness awards. No Drug Awareness information was distributed at this this        
presentation. 
  
The Poster Contest winners were the following: 
  
The 4th grade Arizona winner was Kiley Downes. She  received a Drug Awareness plaque and 
$100.00 $100 for winning the Arizona Drug Awareness Essay Contest. 
 
The 5th grade winner  was Diego Torres Cruz . He received a Drug Awareness plaque and 
$250.00 for the overall Arizona State winner. His entry was sent to the Grand Lodge Drug 
Awareness competition contest.    
 
 
Submitted by: Cheryl J.  Ponzo PER GV Lodge #2592 Drug Awareness Chairman 
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Diego Torres Cruz and John Ponzo PER AEA 
Drug Awareness Chairman 

Kiley Downes and John Ponzo PER AEA Drug 
Awareness Chairman 



  “Green Valley Elks and AEA State Drug Awareness Essay Awards” 

On April 20, 2021 at Continental School in Green Valley Arizona, state awards for the        
Arizona Elks Association State Drug Awareness were presented by John Ponzo PER Arizona 
State Drug Awareness Chairman and Cheryl Ponzo PER Drug Awareness Chairman Green 
Valley Lodge #2592 and eight teachers were  present for the Arizona Elks Association State 
Drug Awareness awards. No Drug Awareness information was distributed at this this     
presentation. 
  
The Essay Contest winners were the following: 
 
The 6th grade winner was Julian Alvarez. She received a Drug Awareness plaque and $100 for 
winning the Arizona Drug Awareness Essay Contest. 
 
The 7th grade winner was Lewis Harvey. He received a Drug Awareness plaque and $100 for 
winning the Arizona Drug Awareness Essay Contest. 
 
The 8th grade winner was Logan Descamps. He received a Drug Awareness plaque and $250 
for winning the Arizona  Essay Contest. His entry was sent to the Grand Lodge Drug     
Awareness competition contest.  
 
 
Submitted by: Cheryl J.  Ponzo PER GV Lodge #2592 Drug Awareness Chairman 
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Julian Alvarez and John Ponzo 
PER AEA Drug Awareness 

Chairman 

Logan Descamps and John 
Ponzo PER AEA Drug      
Awareness Chairman  

Lewis Harvey and John Ponzo 
PER AEA Drug Awareness 

Chairman 



 “AEA First Place Americanism Essay” 
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   of             
 

Reagan Moore, pictured to the left of PER Bruce Van Den Eng, is a 

student from Carden of Tucson. Her essay was the AEA State winner, 

and has been selected by Grand Lodge as a finalist. Congratulations to 

Reagan!!! 
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AEA May Convention Book, Toy / Stuffed Animal Donations 

At the South District DD Clinic, PDDGER Tom Miller informed the 

attendees that AEMP will be accepting Book, Toy / Stuffed animal  

donations for the children’s hospital. Please note, due to the COVID-

19 restrictions and status of the children, only new books will be     

accepted and  they will need to be submitted in a clear, sealed plastic 

tote. Toys / Stuffed Animals will need to be submitted in plastic bags 

(or Ziploc bags). The children are in desperate need of books and toys.  

 

AEMP will have a booth at the AEA State convention, May 15 & 16, to 

accept the donations.  

 

Thank you! 






